
 

 

P.O. Box 8160 • Calabasas, CA 91372 • www.BleiComm.com 
100 % Union • Serving working families since 1946! 

 
 
 

August 1, 2023 
 

 
To:   District Lodge 141 Scholarship Competition Applicants 
Subject:  Scholarship Awards 
 
On behalf of the District Lodge 141 Scholarship Committee, I am pleased to announce the results of the Adolph 
Stutz Memorial Scholarship Award competition for 2023.  

The top award of $2,000 goes to Connor Dalgaard of Coraopolis, Penn. He is the son of Maura Dalgaard, a PCE at 
United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1044. Connor is enrolled at Vassar College. 

Six runner-up awards of $1,000 will be presented to (listed in alphabetical order): 

Kembrie Blackmon Clearfield, Utah. Kembrie is the daughter of Tara Kahealani Blackmon, a PSE at United 
Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1287. She is an incoming freshman at the University of Utah. 

Layly Kalfaian of Washington Township, N.J. Her mother, Luci Daoud, is a Customer Service Representative at 
United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1322. Layly is enrolled at Rutgers University. 

Collin Krasnai of Exton, Penn. His mother, Kimberly Krasnai, is a PCE at United Airlines and a member of Local 
Lodge 1776. Collin is enrolled at Penn State. 

Therese Layacan of Auburn, Wash. Therese is the daughter of Jeffrey P. Layacan, a CG at United Airlines and a 
member of Local Lodge 1351. She is an incoming freshman at the University of Washington. 

Jacques Speyrer of Kissimmee, Fla. Jacques’ father, Dominique “Nick” Speyrer, is a Lead Ramp Serviceman at 
United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 2508. Jacques is a freshman at LSU Honors College. 

Linamercela Yanes of Houston, Tex. Her father, Nelson O. Yanes, is an RSE at United Airlines and a member of 
Local Lodge 811. Linamercela is enrolled at Lone Star College in North Harris, Tex. 

To the winners: Congratulations! To receive your award, you must email to me, at dan@bleicomm.com, 
confirmation of your enrollment at an accredited college or university for the Fall 2023 term and that you are 
taking a minimum of six credits. An image of a signed, valid registration or class schedule confirmation will be 
satisfactory. Once this confirmation has been received, the AGC in your area will notify you when you can 
receive your check at a Local Lodge meeting. To those who did not win: The Scholarship Committee commends 
your interest and efforts in the 2023 competition. We encourage you to try again next year! 

Sincerely, 
 

Daniel J. Brin 
Chair, District Lodge 141 Adolph Stutz Memorial Scholarship Committee 


